
BEFORE 
THE OHIO POWER SITING BOARD 

 
 
In the Matter of the Letter of Notification – ) 
Construction Notice for the Poston Ross   ) Case No. 11-4655-EL-BNR 
138kV Line Reconductor/Rebuild Project  )  
 
 

NOTICE OF WITHDRAWAL OF APPLICATION 
 

 
 

On August 5, 2011, Ohio Power Company dba American Electric Power (“AEP”) 

sent a letter to the Ohio Power Siting Board (“OPSB”) to open a docket regarding a 

Construction Notification.  AEP hereby gives notice that it withdraws its Construction 

Notification with the intent to re-file the Notification as a new proceeding with the 

OPSB.   

Wherefore, AEP withdraws the above-referenced Construction Notification in the 

August 5, 2011 letter to the Docketing Section of the OPSB.   

 

 

  Respectfully Submitted, 

 
 
      //s/ Erin C. Miller_________________  
      Erin C. Miller  
      1 Riverside Plaza, 29th Floor  
      Columbus, Ohio 43215 
      Office:  614.716.1637 
      Fax:  614.716.2014 
      E-mail:  ecmiller1@aep.com 
      Counsel for Ohio Power Company aka  
      American Electric Power Company     
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